Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governors Meeting held on Tuesday 7th February 2012

Mr Dudley opened the meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Mr A Cook, Mr I Dudley, Mrs N Till, Rev’d D Cooper, Mrs L Sharp, Mr D Adair, Mr A Capeling, Mr N Sharp, Mrs G Deane, Mrs L Grieves, Mrs J Bratt, Mr G Beaumont, Mrs Inchmore

Apologies: Mrs L Brockbank.

Declarations of interest in respect of Agenda items:  There were no declarations.

Minutes of the last meeting:  an amendment regarding the ‘ownership’ of the Title Deeds was changed from Rev’d D Cooper to the Diocesan Board of Finance.  The minutes were then proposed as a true record by Mr Capeling, seconded by Mrs L Sharp and all governors voted in favour.

Matters Arising:  There were no matters arising.

Headteacher’s Report:  Mr Cook asked for any questions regarding his report or about the revisions to the Education Act 2011, both of which had been circulated to governors prior to the meeting.  There was a discussion about the Education Act 2011and the Local Authority Admissions Policy.  Mr Cook explained that the Local Authority would initially deal with any changes and that decisions regarding admissions would be filtered down to schools in due course.

Academy Update:   Mr Cook told the governors about new contracts, insurances, etc that have been necessary to take out for the school as an academy.  Staff absence insurance has been taken out.  

We also had to find a ‘best value’ bank account in place of the local authority and are pleased to recommend the Cumberland Building Society.

Statement:

The Governing Body of Arnside National CE School is to open an account with the Cumberland Building Society and the signatories will be:-

The Headteacher, Mr Alan Cook

Deputy Headteacher, Mr Nicholas Sharp

Chair of Governors, Mr Ian Dudley

Administrator, Mrs Marion Inchmore

Two signatures are required for any transaction.

This statement was proposed by Mrs N Till, seconded by Mr G Beaumont and was passed unanimously by the governing body.

After discussions with other schools we have bought into FMS for our accountancy package, and to Capita who will continue to deal with staff salaries and pensions on a three year contract, this attracted a reduction in the annual costs. 

The school admission policy 2013-14 was discussed and amended and will be submitted to the Diocese and to the Local Authority for the consultation period required.

Curriculum:  Mr Cook told governors that for the most part we would not be changing the curriculum although we are looking at our RE provision and exploring the Cumbrian Agreed Syllabus.  Mrs Dickinson will be attending training and will then disseminate to other staff.

A discussion followed about the Education Act, Mr Cook explained that the Local Authority would pass on guidelines and any changes to our policies that are required.

School Performance:

Achievement – Mr Cook explained the information contained in the Performance Table to governors.

Financial Management – Mr Cook told governors that when we left the Local Authority at the end of November we had a paper deficit of approx. £5000, in reality we carried forward a small surplus.   An invoice for circa £9000 for a SIMS contract needed to be paid prior to academy conversion. 

Our financial year will now run from September to August instead of from April to March.

Finance Report:  Mr Beaumont reported the following figures:


Barclays

£2,489.79


CCLA


£3586.00


Annie Inchboard
£3146.30 (31/12/11)

Building Report:  Mr Sharp and Ms Whitehall are looking at quotes to provide a covered area and to improve the provision for outdoor nursery play in the area outside the nursery classroom.  This will be an asset for the school and will be of benefit to all Key Stage 1 children and to all children who attend school in the future.

We are waiting for a local builder to look at the flat roof, after having several water leaks during the recent heavy rain.   

The local authority is still investigating our radon readings and has suggested the possibility of some form of remedial work around the school.  We are waiting for clarification at some stage in the future.
Industrial Action:  Mr Cook explained the process regarding industrial action at the school in November 2011.  The decision is ultimately the responsibility of the headteacher having considered the welfare and safety of the children.  As with all industrial action the aim is to inconvenience and disrupt as much as possible and to this end it is difficult to assemble the information needed to make a sound decision for more than a few days before the event.

AOB:  Mr Cook addressed a question regarding the wording ‘National Support School’ which now appears on our school letter heading explaining that this was connected to his being a National Leader of Education, it had also benefitted the school to around £10,000 per annum for the last three years.
Rev’d Cooper told the governors that he was on a Sabbatical during the months of May, June and July 2012 and as such would not be able to officiate in any way during this time.

Date of Next Meeting:  Tuesday, 8th May at 7.30pm.

Mr Dudley closed the meeting at 8.40pm.

Signed:   ………………………………………….

Date:  ………………..

            Mr I Dudley, Chair of Governors
